

CDC
U2 MAR 2020
POST ROOM

Ms Whitehead Planning Department Cherwell District Council Bodicote House Bodicote OX15 4AA

21 February 2020



Dear Ms Whitehead,

I am writing to you as the owner of Bicester Hotel Golf and Spa with particular reference to Mr Gary McCartan's letter dated 4 February, purportedly for and behalf of Bicester Golf Club.

Mr McCartan does not have the authority to write on behalf of the Committee for the Golf Club and nor was he authorised by the Executive Committee. It is true that Mr McCartan was the Treasurer at the time of writing the letter, but was not in fact a member of the Golf Club as he had resigned some time before.

To note also, Mr McCartan has subsequently resigned from his position as Treasurer. I can confirm that Mr McCartan is a member of the Health Club, but I would like to emphasise to you, and for you to note for your records, that he wrote to you solely as a private individual.

I hope that this gives you some clarification.

